
BOARD OF MAYOR AND ALDERMEN


BEER BOARD


NOVEMBER 14, 2022


The Board of Mayor and Aldermen (BMA) met as the Jonesborough Beer Board 
on Monday, November 14, 2022, at 7:00 p.m., at Town Hall, 123 Boone Street, 
Jonesborough, TN. 


	 Present for the meeting was Mayor Chuck Vest, Alderman Terry Countermine, 
Alderman Adam Dickson, and Alderman Kelly Wolfe.  Absent was Alderman Virginia 
Causey. Also present were:  Town Administrator Glenn Rosenoff, Town Recorder Robert 
Anderson, Operations Manager Craig Ford, and Town Attorney Jim Wheeler.   


	 Mayor Vest called the meeting to order and asked if there was a representative 
present in regard to the application for an On-Premise Beer License for East TN Hemp 
Company.  Tara and D.W. Cooper, 109 East Main Street, Jonesborough, TN, addressed 
the Beer Board.  Mr. Cooper said that since the Barrel House had to close due to fire 
related damage, they decided to establish a restaurant within their current business 
space and want to serve alcoholic beverages.  Mr. Cooper said they have obtained a 
Liquor-By-the-Drink permit from the TN Alcoholic Beverage Commission and are asked 
for an on-premise beer license from the Town.  Town Administrator Glenn Rosenoff said 
the Cooper’s application for an on-premise beer license is complete and the Police 
Department has conducted several background checks as part of the application 
process and are waiting for the results.  Mr. Rosenoff said his recommendation is to 
approve the on-premise beer license as presented subject to the background check(s) 
coming back with no bad record.


Mayor Vest asked the Aldermen if they had any questions or comments.  There 
being none, Alderman Countermine made the motion the approve the on-premise beer 
application for East TN Hemp Company, Tara and D.W. Cooper, 109 East Main Street, 
Jonesborough, TN, with the recommendation of the Town Administrator subject to the 



background check(s) coming back with no bad record, seconded by Alderman Wolfe, 
and duly passed.


Mayor Vest adjourned the meeting.
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